
1

Burgos, Alexander N

From: Black, Shanah
Sent: Thursday, August 29, 2024 3:22 PM
To: Liebman, Brian R
Cc: Burgos, Alexander N; Premakumar, Rajeev K
Subject: RE: Rules 10A NCAC 14E .0101 - .0111

Thank you so much for clarifying this for me. Hope you have a great Labor Day weekend. 
 
I look forward to working with you. 
 

From: Liebman, Brian R <brian.liebman@oah.nc.gov>  
Sent: Thursday, August 29, 2024 3:21 PM 
To: Black, Shanah <shanah.black@dhhs.nc.gov> 
Cc: Burgos, Alexander N <alexander.burgos@oah.nc.gov>; Premakumar, Rajeev K <raj.premakumar@dhhs.nc.gov> 
Subject: RE: Rules 10A NCAC 14E .0101 - .0111 
 
Hi Ms. Black, 
 
First, just FYI I’m copying our paralegal, Alex Burgos, which we do on all communications relevant to rules before 
the Commission.  Our communications go up on the agenda for the pubic to see, in the interests of 
transparency.  I’m also copying Mr. Premakumar since he’s the one who signed the forms. 
 
As of today, we’ve not received any comments in opposition to these rules or letters requesting legislative 
review.  With respect to comments in opposition, the commenter is required by our rules (see 26 NCAC 05 .0100) 
to send such comments to the agency in the same manner as they were communicated to the Commission (i.e. if 
they email us, they need to email you as well).  So you should receive a copy of any comments we receive.  With 
respect to letters requesting legislative review, generally staƯ counsel (in this case me) would let you know when 
and if we receive 10 letters. 
 
Nice to hear from you, and good luck with the new job! 
 
Best, 
Brian 
 
Brian Liebman 
Counsel to the North Carolina Rules Review Commission 
Office of Administrative Hearings 
(984)236-1948 
brian.liebman@oah.nc.gov 
 
E-mail correspondence to and from this address may be subject to the North Carolina Public Records Law 
N.C.G.S. Chapter 132 and may be disclosed to third parties. 
 

From: Black, Shanah <shanah.black@dhhs.nc.gov>  
Sent: Thursday, August 29, 2024 2:45 PM 
To: Liebman, Brian R <brian.liebman@oah.nc.gov> 
Subject: Rules 10A NCAC 14E .0101 - .0111 
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Good afternoon, 
 
Hope you are having a good day. I was wondering if there have been objection letters sent in reference to these 
rules? 
 
I am not sure of the process, having started in June of this year. Will someone reach out to us if there are objection 
letters, or do I need to contact OAH to find out? 
 
Thank you for all of you assistance! 
 
Shanah Black 
Rule-making Coordinator 
Division of Health Service Regulation 
NC Department of Health and Human Services 
 
Office: 919-855-3481 
Fax: 919-733-2757 
shanah.black@dhhs.nc.gov 
 
809 Ruggles Drive, Edgerton Building  
2701 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-2701 
 
 

 
Email correspondence to and from this address is subject to the North Carolina Public Records Law and may be disclosed to third parties by an authorized State 
official. Unauthorized disclosure of juvenile, health, legally privileged, or otherwise confidential information, including confidential information relating to an ongoing 
State procurement effort, is prohibited by law. If you have received this email in error, please notify the sender immediately and delete all records of this email. 
 

 
Email correspondence to and from this address may be subject to the North Carolina Public Records Law and may be disclosed to third parties by an authorized 
state official. 


